
IN THE MATTER OF The Resource Management Act 1991,  

AND  

IN THE MATTER OF Application RM 220003 by James 

Bridge/Paoanui Point Ltd to the Central Hawke’s 

Bay District Council   

MINUTE NO. 2 / TE PĀNUI TUATAHI OF THE HEARING PANEL  

Dated: 26 June 2023 

Greetings Tēnā tātou katoa,  

This Minute contains further direction relating to the “Protection of Sensitive Information” 

discussed in Minute No.1 which was issued on 9 June.  

As a result of correspondence between the Hearing Manager and Kairakau Lands Trust, the 

Panel understands that the possible order, requested by the applicant’s solicitors, and which 

was described in Minute No.1, would be acceptable to the authors of the Cultural Impact 

Assessment dated 10 December 2022. We understand that the authors have also indicated 

that the publication of two additional pages would also be acceptable.  

Therefore, we hereby issue an order pursuant to section 42(2)(b) of the RMA, prohibiting the 

circulation and publication of the Cultural Impact Assessment by the Kairakau Lands Trust 

dated 10 December 2022, with the exception of the sections entitled: “Further 

Considerations” and “Conclusion and Recommendations” on pages 61 to 64 of the 

document.  

We are satisfied that this order is necessary “to avoid serious offence to tikanga Māori or 

avoid the disclosure of the location of waahi tapu:….and in the circumstances of the 

particular case, the importance of avoiding such an offence, disclosure [or prejudice] 

outweighs the public interest in making that information available.” 

 Hei kona ra, 

 

Eileen von Dadelszen on behalf of the Panel   


